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MAINTAINING THE BREED FOR OVER FIFTY YEARS 
 

PRESIDENT: Mike McCormick, Apopka, FL 32765.  

E-mail: trouble150@gmail.com, 407-782-9887 

 

EDITOR:   Al Cook, 5910 Esker Falls Lane, Lithia, FL 33547.  Phone 407-252-2005.       

E–mail: Please email, send photos, and reports to kathy.cookucf@gmail.com. 407-963-5349. 

 

NEWSLETTER PUBLISHER: Dodie Beach, Casselberry, FL 32707.   

E-mail:  mg_enthusiast@aol.com , Phone #407-695-2981. 
 

WEBSITE:  www.classicmgclub.com  WEBMASTERS:  Dodie Beach and Lonnie Cook 

E-mail: webmaster@classicmgclub.com 
 

MEETING LOCATION: NOT AS USUAL!  The JANUARY 16TH MEETING AND 

DINNER WILL START AT 7:00 P.M. and tire kicking at 6:30 at The Tavern, 625  Rock 

Ridge Blvd, Apopka, FL 32712. https://thetavernrsr.com/.  Their phone is 407-814-7474.  The 

owner/manager Mike Handy has arranged a room for us with no fees, separate checks, and will 

let us order food and drink off the menu.  

Happy New year to everyone.  This month we welcome a new president, Mike McCormick.  We 

have exciting business since we have a couple of new events planned for January and February 

and we are getting closer to the GOF.  The meeting is where the business of the club takes place 

punctuated by our MG fellowship.  We welcome your participation and enthusiasm! 

REPORT ON THE NOVEMBER EVENT: The  Annual Flankey Not So Ordinary British Car 

Show and Picnic at Camille and Kerry Flankey’s was on the Sunday before Thanksgiving. This 

year’s event was as popular as ever and around 50 people attended, and most drove their lovely 

British cars.  As we often do, we had the challenge of judging all the delicious chilis!  We also 

had many delicious sides and desserts.   Camille has albums from past events and some of you 

had a look at them. Thank you to the Flankeys for helping us to keep the memories alive by 

providing a beautiful location as well as new memories. 
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HOLIDAY PARTY AT THE PAYNES:  The Paynes know how to party British style!  Nancy 

and Richard opened their home which was decorated beautifully and provided luscious food for 

the club.  Their children helped and there seemed to be an endless bounty fit for the Queen 

Herself.  The evening continued with the announcement that Mike is our incoming president and 

the gift exchange.  Guess what!  The naked lady vase reappeared!  No one admitted to its being 

hidden for several years, but I am sure that it will be among the prized gifts next year!  Thank 

you, Nancy and Richard! 

 

OTHER DECEMBER EVENTS:   

Brian and Jack Collins again coordinated the club’s participation in the WESH Share Your 

Christmas event. Food and Money were raised to give to others. 

 

In lieu of the regular meeting, Paul Plasschaert again coordinated the Tour of Lights which began 

at his home and ended at the Outback Restaurant in Winter Park!  The weather cooperated and 

everyone enjoyed the beautiful drive and dinner. Thank you, Ann and Paul! 

 

JANUARY DRIVING EVENT:   On Saturday, January 18, Patrick Raley has arranged for a 

beautiful drive and lunch.  We will visit the Dade Battlefield at 11:00 followed by lunch at 

Riverside Restaurant in Nobleton, which is 10 miles west of the park.  This is a state park, so 

there is a $3 charge per vehicle. Bring some singles so we don't create a traffic jam at the 

entrance. You may wish to bring an apple, banana, or other snack and water or a soda because 

lunch will be a bit later.  There will be a ranger who will give a brief orientation talk and a local 

quilting society is having a show in the park between 10and 3. Information and directions are 

attached separately and there will be further discussion of additional departure points at the 

meeting.           
 

FUTURE CLUB EVENTS: 

We try to do a driving event on the weekend after the meeting (local drives during the summer).  

This of course is subject to availability and changes.  Events planned for the next few months 

include the following (subject to change): 

  
 January 2020 – 16

th
 MG Meeting 

  18
th

 Event - Dade Battlefield and Riverside Restaurant (Raley) 

 

February 2020 –  20
th

 Meeting 

22
nd

 Event- Picnic d’elegence (Cook at Ariail’s in Mt. Dora) 

 

March 2020 – 14th MG St Patrick’s Day and Planning Party at the Cooks in Lithia, 12:00 

noon 

 19
th

 meeting 

 

April 2020 – 17-19th GOF by Classic MG Club Orlando, April  17-19th at Mission Inn 

 

PLEASE TAKE PICTURES AT THE EVENTS AND EMAIL THEM TO KATHY 

KATHY.COOKUCF@GMAIL.COM SO SHE  CAN PUT THEM IN THE NEWSLETTER!!!! 

mailto:Kathy.cookucf@gmail.com
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GOF 2020:  

We are all looking forward to the 54th annual "Southern Gathering of the Faithful" Friday April 

17 through Sunday April 19, 2020.  As announced it will be held at The Mission Inn, Howey-in-

the-Hills, Florida, https://www.gofsouth.org/ 

Don't put it off.  Sign up now for GOF-South.  Tell your MG friends around the nation to sign 

up, too.  A hundred MGs and over 200 enthusiasts are expected. We will have Rallies on old 

Florida back roads, hands-on MG seminars by nationally known experts all week end, two MG 

shows, banquets, shopping and sightseeing, tea and fashions, and of course new and long-time 

MG friends make GOF-South the largest and most important MG event in the Southeast. 

The GOF-South website is up and running.  It looks great and is already receiving registrations 

and payments.  Click on this link to see for yourself and register online or with a paper form: 

https://www.gofsouth.org . The Mission Inn has a limited number of rooms at a special GOF rate 

so, book your room while they are still available.  Phone 800-874-9053.  Ask for Reservation 

Code:  1218G8. 

Please Like, Follow, and Share the GOF-South Facebook page with your Facebook friends.  We 

need your help to spread the word.  Click this link: https://www.facebook.com/gofsouth/

Dodie added a link to the GOF-South website on our CMGC web page.  While you are looking 

at the revised website, look at other information on the site - it's your one-stop location for past - 

current - future information about the club. https://www.classicmgclub.com/ 

 

Get your MG ready ... it's going to be a jam-packed weekend of beautiful drives, helpful 

knowledge, wonderful resort activities, and life-long MG friends.   

 

 
 

GOF South LIV - Silent Auction and Raffle 

  

Your Opportunity to Support GOF 

  

 One of the fun aspects of GOF South is visiting the hospitality room to see all the items in the 

silent auction and raffle.  Multiple trips are required to out-bid that other MGer on a silent 

https://www.gofsouth.org/
https://www.gofsouth.org/
https://www.facebook.com/gofsouth/
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auction item or to check the raffle board to see if your ticket has been drawn.  You never know 

what treasure you will be taking home. 

  

Where do all those goodies come from?  Some from sponsors, but most from Classic MG Club 

members.  Do you have a new favorite tool that makes tasks on the MG easier?  Buy another one 

and donate to the GOF to share your find.  Planning on purchasing an MG book for your 

collection?  Order two and donate one.  Have a part you ordered from Moss that you have 

decided not to use?  Clean off your shelves donating the part to GOF.  Enjoy putting together a 

nice basket of wine and cheese?  Make one for the GOF.  Did you get two Echo Dots (or other 

electronics) for Christmas?  Donate the duplicate to GOF.  Those gift cards you received that are 

lying in a drawer – donate to GOF.  Items appealing to women, such as a Vera Bradley gift 

basket, are always popular.  Let your imagination run, thinking of interesting and useful items 

that you could add to the array of goodies. 

  

Coordinate your contributions with Carol McCormick – cmcarol17@gmail.com 

  

Sponsors – The GOF south needs sponsors to offset the financial costs of organizing and 

operating the event.  Do you have a strong relationship with a business that might be interested in 

sponsorship?  Share any suggestions for sponsors with Glen Moore – 

greenflashmini@gmail.com 

  

The silent auction and raffle add to the fun of the event and add to the bottom line of the 

financial statement.  The funds raised make a significant difference in the budget, allowing the 

club to keep the costs to the participants lower.  This is an area where all members can 

participate in contributing to the success of the GOF. 

 

                   
 

WELCOME TO NEW MEMBERS:   

 

Welcome to our first new members of 2020:  Kevin King and wife Elizabeth.  Kevin's father-in-

law gave him his beautiful 1952 MG TD which will arrive in a couple of months.  He told Kevin 

that it was getting difficult to get in and out at age 85.  A perfect way to keep a well-loved MG in 

the family.  Kevin has auto crossed his STS Miata and is a member of SCCA, Martin Sports Car 

Club, and Miata/Subaru clubs. 

 

mailto:cmcarol17@gmail.com
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Welcome Jim and Penny Young to the club.  They live in Orlando and have a 1979 MG Midget.  

Jim and his two sons are actively working on and learning about the Midget.  Great to see 

Father-Son MG projects! 

 

New member John Hackett contacted the CMGC website in 2017 for information about repairs 

to his 1973 MGB.  He contacted us again in December to join and attend the next club meeting.  

John and his wife Shelley live in Windermere.  Welcome to the club, John and Shelley. 

  
Joel and Elena Theard, who live in Orlando, are new to MGs.  They recently bought a 1957 

MGA and contacted the CMGC website for information.  Joel and Elena are not new to fine 

automobiles.  They also have a 2010 Maserati Quattroporte Sport GT S (1 of 1,847 made from 

2008-2012). 

 

MEMBER NEWS: 

 

John Camichos and his MG TD are world famous! 
  

John Camichos was profiled in the December issue of "The Sacred Octagon" which has world-

wide circulation.  A copy of the article is attached. John is one of the three founders of the 

Classic MG Club.  He bought is 1950 TD in 1956 and it looks almost identical as the day that he 

bought it.  Except it goes a lot faster.  John has been known to leave other MGs in his dust.  He 

has guided the club since its inception and continues to be one of the most active members. 

  

"The Sacred Octagon," or "TSO" for short, is the bi-monthly publication by the New England 

MG T Register, the largest organization of T-Series MGs in the nation.  CMGC member Glen 

Moore wrote the article and included a short history of our club and of GOF-South. 

  

Congratulations to John and Jean for all that you have done for our club.  
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FOR SALE  AND WANTED ITEMS:  If you would like to list any items for sale, please send 

the information to the editor for inclusion in the newsletter. 

 

   

 

 
An affiliate and supporter of the 

 

 
 

 


